Goolwa Camera Club holds its April meeting in a healthy and safe manner



Michael Simmons

Local News



The Goolwa Camera Club's Maureen Godwin who successfully has taken on the males at the club with her professional photography.

The Goolwa Camera Club successfully ran its April meeting in a fully digital way.

As it has been normal practice for all entries for the several categories to be submitted digitally several days before the meeting, this situation helped as all that had to be done was to organise the judge to digitally view the assembled entries and record his comments.

With a strong newsletter to maintain contact with the members we feel we have overcome the challenge of the virus, so except for the fun of face to face contact, it is full steam ahead," Goolwa Camera Club spokesperson said.

The April meeting recorded the highest number of entries(118) the club has had, which is encouraging given the change in the way it has to operate where camaraderie was an important club function.

The club website includes all shots submitted and the judge's comments

The majority of new members this year have been female who have brought with them some considerable skill.

Maureen Godwin, who only recently became a serious photographer, won an award for her shot 'Native Beauty'. The male dominance in the past is being seriously challenged!

In March the Club opened it's 'Help Desk' as a point where potential members and existing members could find assistance with a photographic problem.

This was designed as a face to face exercise which is now not possible. As the club is encouraging members to "keep shooting" some queries are bound to arise so the service will continue.

Enquiries can be e-mailed to the facilitator, Peter Reedman, at petrus.r@bigpond.com or by phone 0422 378 939, who will direct the issue to a club member then respond to the enquirer.

Club activity will be updated on the website https://goolwacamera.club. Potential members can receive the newsletter by contacting the secretary via goolwacameraclub@gmail.com

Meetings were held every second Wednesday each month at the Scout Hall on Daniel Street, Goolwa North, at 11am. Check the website for more details